

## CARDINAL NEWS

StJB Parents Newsletter

October 2, 2022

## **OCTOBER 15**

The last day students can wear shorts to school is October 15th.

Shorts or capris are not allowed to be worn from Oct. 16 through April 14.

For more information, visit our Dress Code Policy here.



#### DRESS FOR WEATHER

Fall is upon us! Please send your student dressed for the coldest part of the school day.
Students can always opt to remove items if it gets too warm.



Photo taken at last year's STJB Grandparents Day.

## STJB is Ready to Welcome Grandparents this Friday!

A long-standing tradition at STJB is our annual Grandparents Day and Special Friends Day celebration. The event is scheduled for this Friday and will begin with Mass at Church of the Holy Spirit at 8:10 a.m., followed by delightful performances from students in the gymnasium. (Students have been working hard on their performances and they are so excited to show their grandparents!)

The event will conclude with grandparents visiting their students' classroom where they will work on a special activity together. School will dismiss at 11:00 a.m. so students and grandparents can enjoy the afternoon together.

Let's Get Social!



# Grandparents Day Celebration

## Friday, October 7th 8:00 - 11:00 a.m.

Mass in the church at 8:10 a.m.

Following Mass, a special program by students will take place in the St. John's school gymnasium.

The celebration will conclude with activities in your grandchild's classroom.

Early dismissal from school at 11 a.m.



Grandparents are gifts from above.

They shower us with blessings and love.



St. John the Baptist | 500 South 18th St., Plattsmouth | 402.296.6230 | stjbcatholic.com

### STUDENT OF THE WEEK

Week of September 26th

2022-23 STUDENT OF THE WEEK



Congratulations

BODIE BRONSON 7TH GRADE



Celebrating the academic achievements and superior Catholic values of our STJB students.

Congratulations to 7th grader Bodie Bronson. Bodie is our Student of the Week and was nominated by his teacher for being respectful and a hard worker!

EARLY DISMISSAL
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7
11:00 a.m.

(Following Grandparent's Day)



#### **NOMINATED STUDENTS**

#### PreSchool 4 year old

John Bohach- He is a good friend and role model!

#### **Kindergarten**

Marcella Waters- She is a wonderful helper in the classroom!

#### 1st Grade

Liam Kumm- He worked so hard this week in the classroom and has been a great friend to his classmates!

#### **2nd Grade**

Loretta Kerns- She is helpful in the classroom, works hard on her school work and is a good friend to others!

#### **3rd Grade**

Elizabeth Hillmer- She is task orientated, kind to her classmates and respectful!

#### 4th Grade

Callan Schmidt- He has been very helpful, friendly and kind in the classroom!

#### 5th Grade

Allistar Poppleton- He is always smiling and brightening the day!

#### **6th Grade**

Brayden Owens- He has been such a help this week, also he has been polite and considerate. Such a nice young man

#### 7th Grade

Bodie Bronson- He has been working hard and being very respectful!

#### 8th Grade

Mallory Robbins- She is always very helpful and having a good attitude!



St. John the Baptist Let

500 S. 18th St. | Plattsmouth, NE 68048 402.296.6230 | stibcatholic.com





### A Letter from Dr. Beck

Dear Parents,

Very Special Greetings,

I have been thinking a lot about all of our beautiful children here at St. John the Baptist and I have observed just how our parents value their dear children. The more children know you value them, that you consider them extraordinary people, the more willing they will be to listen, and afford others the same esteem.

The same is true with teachers...the more appropriate teaching is based upon knowledge of them, the more eager children will be to learn from teachers. And...the more children learn, the more extraordinary they become. As parents and teachers, we should be able to see that all children are wonderful in their own way. We should also see why believing so is vital for successful teaching and learning.

In truth, children are looking for adults who know them, who appreciate what in them is special, who will nurture and help them harness those special qualities. This discovery process takes time and digging. Even in children whose natural wonder lies right on the surface where it is easily seen and enjoyed. And...of course, we all know children whose specialness is somewhat hidden. Yet, these young people have a "wonderfulness" in them waiting to be discovered and nurtured. As their parent and their teacher, we have a responsibility to them and an opportunity for ourselves to find it.

To read more of Dr. Beck's letter, click here.

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

October 7 – Grandparents Day – 11:00 dismissal

October 10 - Columbus Day – Teacher In- service – No School

October 21 - School Picture Day

October 21 – End 1st Quarter

October 27 – Parent/Teacher Conferences- 12-7 p.m. -No School

October 28 - No School

October 31 - Halloween Parties

## Our Mission

Rooted in our Catholic values and committed to academic excellence, St.
John the Baptist Catholic School is dedicated to forming the whole child — mind, heart, soul and spirit.



## PARISH NEWS & EVENTS



In Celebration of The Feast of St. Francis Assisi Day

TUESDAY,OCTOBER 4
@ 3:30 PM
SCHOOL GARDEN

PLEASE BRING YOUR
CAT IN A CARRIER AND
YOUR DOG ON A LEASH.



CLICK HERE TO VIEW LITURGY
ASSIGNMENTS FOR OCTOBER



CLICK HERE
TO READ THE
OCT. 2ND
PARISH
BULLETIN



